
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral. Our
summer worship schedule is currently in effect.
If  you are attending the 8 a.m. Liturgy, we
invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in
Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you are attending the
10 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the
Coffee Minute in the Parish Hall. We look
forward to meeting you! If  you would like more
information about Christ Church Cathedral,
contact the Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough
at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

WORSHIP SCHEDULE
THIRTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST:

PROPER 15

TO DAY

WE E K DAY S

EV E RY SU N DAY

Breakfast and Coffee (Cheek Hall)
8:45 – 9:45 a.m. 
Suggested donation: $3

9:15-9:45 a.m. – Centering Prayer (Atrium 4)

11:00 a.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m and 5:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the Cathedral. 
Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of  the 
clergy for directions.

8:00 a.m.
10:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II 
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II

TOURS
Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a
guide near the lectern.
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BLESSING OF LITURGICAL MINISTRIES
SATURDAY, AUGUST 25 | 9 A.M. - 1 P.M. | NAVE

SPECIAL SPEAKER: The Reverend Dr. Matthew Olver, Assistant
Professor of  Liturgic and Pastoral Theology at Nashotah House
Theological Seminary. His topic will be “Whose Service Is the
Divine Service?” When we do the divine service of  the Holy
Eucharist, who is doing the serving and who is being served? In this
brief  hour, we will make some connections across God’s good
creation from our humble Sunday service to the worship of  the
angels in the temple of  creation.

PARTICIPANTS:
Vergers, Acolytes, Thurifers and Torch Bearers, Lay Eucharistic
Ministers and Visitors, Lectors, Choir Members and Leaders,
Healing Prayer Ministers, Altar and Flower Guilds, Ushers and
Greeters. To register for this event go to https://bit.ly/2Ngd02m
Sponsored by the Cathedral Chapter.

THE ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC
SUNDAY, AUGUST 26 | 10 A.M. | CENTENNIAL PARK

Join us for worship and the annual Parish Picnic at Centennial Park
on Sunday, August 26, at 10 a.m. We will
gather together for Holy Eucharist, followed
by food, fellowship, and games. 

Please note: The 8 a.m. Liturgy will be at the
Cathedral and the 10 a.m. Liturgy will be at the
park. There will not be a 10 a.m. Liturgy at
the Cathedral that morning, and the Cathedral
will be closed after the 8 a.m. Liturgy until
BreakingBread@6. Please RSVP by Wednesday, August 22, at
http://evite.me/s5z6DVjNRx so we will know how much food
to order.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

TUESDAY, AUGUST 21
7:00 a.m. – Cathedral Men’s 

Breakfast
1:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 22
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
6:00 p.m. – CGS Opening Meeting

THURSDAY, AUGUST 23
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer

SATURDAY, AUGUST 25
9:00 a.m. – Blessing of  Liturgical 

Ministries

10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours
12:00 p.m. – Clergy Spouse Gathering
3:00 p.m. – Burial Office and 

Reception

SUNDAY, AUGUST 26
Proper 16
8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
8:45 a.m. – Breakfast and Coffee 
9:05 a.m. – Centering Prayer 

10:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II   
(off-site at Centennial Park)

6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDARWELCOME JOSEPH O’BERRY

Today we welcome Joseph O'Berry
as the new Assistant Organist and
Choirmaster at Christ Church
Cathedral.

Most recently, Joseph served as
Interim Director of  Music at
Epiphany Parish of  Seattle, where
he oversaw and administered the Music Department and
conducted the professional Schola and semi-professional Parish
Choir.

Prior to his appointment in Seattle, Joseph was Organ Scholar at
Blackburn Cathedral and Truro Cathedral in England
(2014-2016). While in England he participated in more
than 700 services, some of  which had dignitaries and members
of  the Royal Family in attendance. He shared responsibilities in
playing the daily offices of  Choral Evensong/ Eucharist, training
the probationer boys, conducting the Cathedral Choirs, and
participating fully in the administration of  the music
departments, which included Cathedral Music Outreach. On
several occasions, he appeared on BBC Spotlight accompanying
Truro Cathedral Choir. He is a featured organist on Blackburn
Cathedral Choir's newest CD, titled “Natus: Music for Advent,
Christmas, and Epiphany” on the Priory Records label (the
largest producer of  church music in the United Kingdom). 

Preceding his appointments in England, Joseph lived in Atlanta,
where he was Director of  Music at Holy Trinity Parish and
Chapel Organist for the Candler School of  Theology at Emory
University. He also sang with the professional Schola at the
Episcopal Cathedral of  St. Philip, during which time the Schola
sang two-week residencies at St. Paul’s Cathedral, London and
Canterbury Cathedral, respectively.

Joseph studied organ performance under the late Dr. Robert
Parris, with secondary emphasis in early music and collaborative
piano, at the Townsend School of  Music at Mercer University.
He is a Colleague of  the American Guild of  Organists (CAGO),
and has appeared as a solo and collaborative recitalist throughout
the United States, Canada, England, and Australia.

Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music, said, “The Cathedral
Choir, Choristers, and I are all looking forward to our close
collaboration with Joseph in the coming years. Please introduce
yourself  to him and help us make him feel welcome and at home
here at the Cathedral. I'm very grateful to the members of  the
Search Committee, Melissa Rose, Mary Ward, Scott Hoffman,
and Jerry Snare, who spent many hours this summer helping vet
and interview candidates for our Assistant Organist and
Choirmaster position.”

CATHEDRAL MEN’S BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, AUGUST 21 | 7 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, August 21, at 7 a.m.
Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the Cathedral
at 615.255.7729. The deadline is today.

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
OPEN HOUSE
TODAY | 9:15 A.M. | NAVE

Learning about the love of  God through Jesus
Christ is an ongoing journey for all of  us. In
Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd, children
ages three through sixth grade read the Bible to
hear God’s story and study the Book of
Common Prayer to apply that love and
knowledge in the sacraments of  Baptism and
Eucharist. If  you and your family are new to the
Cathedral or if  you have a child who is just now
of  age for Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd,
please join Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s
Ministries, in the Nave on August 19 at 9:15 a.m. for a tour of  the
various atria where children learn to love Jesus on Sunday
mornings. For more information, contact Caroline Bauerschmidt
at cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

BLESSING FOR THE BEGINNING OF THE
SCHOOL YEAR AND POPSICLES WITH THE
PRIESTS
TODAY| 11:00 A.M. | PARISH HALL

Today all students at the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m.
Litugies are invited to come forward for
a blessing for the bignning of  the school
year. And to celebrate the start of  school,
all parishoners, including those not of
school age, are invited to join the
Cathedral clergy for Popsicles with the Priests in the Parish Hall
after the 10 a.m. Liturgy.

SUNDAY FLOWERS

The flowers you see in the Cathedral on
Sunday morning are placed to the glory of
God in thanksgiving or in memory of  a 
loved one. To give flowers on an
upcoming Sunday, please contact Michael
Gebhart at mgebhart@christcathedral.org
or 615.255.7729.



YOUTH CONFIRMATION

Registration is officially open for Confirmation 2018-2019.
All youth in grades 10+ are invited and encouraged to sign up.
For more information on Confirmation at the Cathedral and to register,
please visit christcathedral.org/confirmation

SAVE THE DATES!

September 9 – Youth Formation begins and EYC Middle School Pool Party
September 15 – EYC High School Lake Day
September 23 – EYC Family Kickball Kickoff

A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

PILGRIMAGE TO THE NATIONAL MEMORIAL
FOR PEACE AND JUSTICE & THE LEGACY
MUSEUM
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 | MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA

All are invited to join the Beloved Community: Commission for
Racial Reconciliation on September 22 for a Diocese of
Tennessee pilgrimage to the National Memorial for Peace and
Justice and the Legacy Museum in Montgomery, Alabama. The
Beloved Community has chartered a bus and has room for 54
persons, so space is limited. Another group of  people plans to
drive in individual cars, and some may stay overnight for a longer
visit. Sign-up is currently available (first come, first served) to
reserve your place on the bus, or request space in a carpool, go
to https://bit.ly/2LWREsU

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
christcathedral.org/youth or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 or
abocking@christcathedral.org to be added to our mailing list.

FALL LITURGY SCHEDULE RESUMES
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 9 

7:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist  Rite I
8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist  Rite II
11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II
6:00 p.m. BreakingBread@6

7:30-8:30 a.m. Breakfast and Coffee 

8:30 a.m. Commissioning of  Teachers

9:45 a.m. The Dean’s Forum and Christian Formation classes
for all will begin on September 9, as well.

12:20 p.m. The Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST
CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?

CATHEDRAL CHORISTER RETREAT
FRIDAY AND SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 AND 8
DUBOSE CONFERENCE CENTER, MONTEAGLE,
TENNESSEE

Our annual retreat for all
Cathedral Choristers and for
rising second and third
graders and their parents,
will be held on Friday and
Saturday, September 7 and 8, at
DuBose Conference Center in
Monteagle, Tennessee. 

A payment of  $150 is required for each parent or non-Chorister
family member who will attend. There is no charge for
Choristers. Please register at christcathedral.org/2018-
chorister-retreat Be sure to register by Friday, August 24. After
that date, the cost will be $175. For more information, please
contact Michael Velting at mvelting@christcathedral.org or
Joseph O'Berry at joberry@christcathedral.org

BIBLE CHALLENGE
BEGINNING WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5| 7:30 P.M. 

The Reverend Matthew Lewis
invites all Cathedral Young
Adults to participate in a Bible
Challenge beginning this fall.
The Bible Challenge will involve daily reading of  the Bible and
attendance at weekly meetings on Wednesday evenings. The
kick-off  is Wednesday, September 5, at 7:30 p.m. For more
information, contact the Reverend Matthew Lewis,
mlewis@christcathedral.org



CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Lissa Smith, Associate for Pastoral Care and Cathedral Life
lsmith@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Naomi Tutu, Curate
ntutu@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Joseph O’Berry, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
joberry@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of  Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of  Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Meghan Gwaltney Manrique, Director of  Adult Christian Formation
mgwaltneymanrique@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of  Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Events Coordinator
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

CATHEDRAL PARKING

PARKING LOTS:
Cathedral Lots A, B, & C
Frist Center Lot (9th Ave. South.): Pick up a free parking
voucher at the reception desk on Sundays and during the
week. 

FREE STREET PARKING ON SUNDAYS:
Broadway (Cathedral – 7th Ave. South in front of  Hume-Fogg)
Rosa Parks Blvd. (between Broadway & Commerce)
9th Ave. North
9th Ave. South (between the Frist & the Federal Building)

WEAPON-FREE POLICY
The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral
to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and
fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any
weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car before
entering the Cathedral grounds.

A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

SAVE THE DATES!
SOUTHEAST WISDOM RISING RETREAT
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29 - SUNDAY, DECEMBER 2
ST. MARY’S SEWANEE, MONTEAGLE, TENNESSEE

During Advent this year, a Wisdom retreat will be held for those
who want to experience a deepening of  the Wisdom tradition
teachings from the work of  Cynthia Bourgeault, an Episcopal
priest and internationally known retreat leader. Please save the date
and contact us to be on the interest list! Contact Laura Copeland,
lgcopeland8@gmail.com for more information.

ACOLYTE TRAINING
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | 1:30-4:00 P.M. | NAVE

Are you interested in becoming an
Acolyte? Are you a current Acolyte
who would like to expand your role
and responsibilities? Join us in the
Nave on Saturday, September 29, from
1:30 to 4 p.m., to learn more about this important ministry!
Children and adults are welcome and encouraged to come! If
you have questions, or would like more information, please 
contact the Acolyte Coordinators: Melissa Kirkby at
melissakirkbyccc@gmail.com or Carolyn Treybig at
carolyn.treybig@gmail.com

INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACE 
INTERFAITH SERVICE
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 17 | 6:30 P.M. 
HARAMBEE AUDITORIUM, SCARRITT BENNETT CENTER

The theme is “Let us Work Together for Peace.” Representatives of
different faiths will share readings from seven religious faiths that
speak to working for peace in communities and in the world.
Committed to building bridges between peoples and transforming
hate into hope and love, let us come together to pray and work for
peace as members of  the world’s religions. A reception will follow
the service.


